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Greeting
The Fifth Symposium on Global Perspectives in Japanese Studies

HONDA, Masuko
President of Ochanomizu University

This was the fifth symposium on global perspectives in Japanese Studies, and I take it as proof of the
good progress that has been made and I would like to offer my sincerest congratulations.

I was told that during this symposium more novel themes than usual were presented and that it was an
exciting gathering that demonstrated the wide range of Japanese Studies and showed that Japanese
Studies goes beyond Japanese literature and Japanese history. And in particular I heard that the
commemorative lecture, which had as its subject "Masanao Nakamura", who is someone that is deeply
related to this university, had a profound impression on many of the participants. Mr. Nakamura has been
recognized as the great translator of "Self Help" by Smiles and of "On Liberty" by Mill, as well as a great
enlightenment philosopher and an illuminating educator, through his contribution to "Meiroku Magazine".
And above all, he was the president of this university from 1875 to 1880, and 1890 to 1891.

In the commemorative lecture, I understand that a comprehensive analysis of Mr. Nakamura's work was
provided, along with a description of his philosophical journey, the related epochal characteristics, etc. It
also included a description of the years of ferment known as the Meiji Era, which witnessed strong cultural
collision both domestically and internationally, and focused on how this youth who was exposed to new
philosophies grow up and create himself, and how did he go on to govern our college and play an active
role as a leader in women's education. Through the engaging words of the speaker, the "life of our
forerunner Masanao Nakamura" was narrated and came alive and through that, "a living example of
Japanese Studies from a Global Perspective" was vividly presented. It must have been very interesting for
those of us who are pursing studies in this area. And it is not very surprising that many of the participants
were greatly impressed by the lecture and were motivated to offer their thoughts.

I regret that I could not participate in the symposium. However, I strongly believe that this gathering
produced great results and that the participants received something of great value. I would like to express
my gratitude and appreciation for the services carried out by the people who were involved in the
preparation. Also I wish for even greater accomplishments and developments in the future.



